VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

July 20, 2012

9:00 AM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on July 20, 2012 at 9:00 A.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

Cal West, Councilor

Denise Williams, Librarian

The Mayor Pro tem called the meeting to order at 9:05 A.M.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor Pro tem stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers. 

Councilor Bradford asked about the Gas Fund expenses on page four and inquired if the expenses were for training.

The Clerk stated she would have to ask Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk, for clarification. Councilor Bradford asked if the $500.00 power expense charged to the Wastewater Utility Fund was what it was costing each month to run the Water Treatment System.

The Clerk stated the Mayor had calculated the $500.00 per month amount based on the available budget. 

The Clerk stated when the balance of the hook ups to the Wastewater System were completed there would be more monthly revenue, and the amount would be adjusted to reflect more accurately the actual monthly expense.

The Clerk stated the way the electric meter was installed at the Public Works Yard there was no way to calculate the exact monthly cost of the power for the Wastewater Treatment System.

Mr. Davis arrived at the meeting.

Councilor Bradford asked Mr. Davis about the Gas Fund expenses on page four.

Mr. Davis confirmed the expenses had been for his Gas System training.

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any other questions.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on July 11, 2012.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on July 11, 2012.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any corrections or questions. 

Councilor Seely noted two corrections. 

The Clerk noted the two corrections on Councilor Seely's copy of the Minutes.

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-10 – Budget Adjustments 2011-2012

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to approve Resolution #12-10.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #12-10 regarding Budget Adjustments.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Clerk explained the Budget Adjustments.

1. Transfer $261.00 from the General Fund to the Intergovernmental Grant Fund. The Inter Governmental Grant Fund needed to finish the fiscal year at 0.00. The amount of $261.00 was an expense charged that could not be processed for reimbursement.   In order to request a reimbursement a pay request needed to be at least $1,500.00.  If a reimbursement opportunity became available later in the fiscal year, the Clerk stated she would deposit the reimbursement into the General Fund to replenish the amount of the transfer.

2. Increase Wastewater Fund Expenses by $800.00.  The Clerk stated the total amount of expenses budgeted for the year was over by $800.00 and needed to be increased due to the additional costs for sludge hauling in June.

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any other questions.

No other questions were asked.

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-11 – Adoption of 2012-2013 Budget

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to approve Resolution #12-11.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #12-11 regarding adoption of the 2012-2013 Budget.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Clerk reviewed the changes that had been made to the Final Budget since the Interim Budget had been presented to the Council in May of 2012. 

The Clerk stated there were two adjustments made to the Final Budget.  She stated the changes were under “Professional Services” on page 5 of the Caselle report given to each Councilor before the meeting.

The Clerk stated she was asking the Council on behalf of the Mayor to approve the two proposed changes. 

The Clerk stated the first change was to increase the General Fund Interim Budget under  “Professional Services”  by $12,500 for the “Cash Match” required by the New Mexico Finance Authority for $37,500 in grant funding for the Asset Management Plan.

The Clerk stated the second change, also under “Professional Services”, was for the $1,250.00 “Cash Match” required by the Community Development Block Grant Program for $25,000  in funding to complete the Comprehensive Plan Update, Mapping and GIS.  

The Clerk stated the General Fund would continue to have higher revenues compared to expenses with the two proposed changes. 

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-12 – Road Hardship Match Waiver Program

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to approve Resolution #12-12.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #12-12 regarding Road Hardship Match Waiver Program.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Clerk explained the Road Hardship Match Waiver Program.  She stated a resolution was required for the request to waive the “Cash Match” for the 2013 DOT Co-op Funding.  She stated the amount the Village was asking to waive was $19,114.00.

Councilor Seely asked if the next agenda item, Resolution #12-13, should be approved first before the current agenda item, Resolution #12-12.

The Clerk stated the order did not matter.

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-13 – DOT Co-op Funding – Street Rehabilitation

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to approve Resolution #12-13.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #12-13 regarding DOT Co-op Funding.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Clerk explained the resolution. She stated the resolution was the agreement for the 2013 DOT Co-op funding for Road Rehabilitation.  She stated the current agreement included the “Cash Match” but if the waiver was approved a new agreement would be issued.  She stated this resolution regarding the current agreement had to be submitted as part of the Road Hardship Match Waiver request process. 

The Clerk stated the 2013 Funding would be combined with the 2012 Funding to create a street rehabilitation project for the Village streets to be executed by the end of the year as the 2012 Funding expired on December 31, 2012.  She stated the Match Waiver already had been approved for the 2012 Funding during the previous year.   She said the street rehabilitation project would commence as soon as the Wastewater contractor was done with Phase 3.

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any questions. 

Councilor Seely asked when the Village would find out if the match waiver for road rehabilitation was approved. 

The Clerk stated that she did not know.  She said once the resolutions were signed that same day, she would scan the documents and email them to the contact person at NMDOT, District 2 in Roswell. The deadline to submit the match waiver request was in September and the announcements would probably take place in October.

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a report on the grant status for the pond liner. 

The Clerk stated she had not made any new progress in finding grant funding for the pond liner since the prior week.   She stated she had read the email sent by Joe Keefe, but she stated there were no current FEMA grants available.  She stated she would call Karen Lessard of the Mountainair Ranger Station to inquire if the Ranger Station knew about any available funding. 

The Clerk stated there was money available through the Corona Land Owners Association, but the amount available would not be enough to cover the entire project.  She stated if other funding could be found, approximately $20,000, then the request to the Corona Land Owners Association could be used to upgrade the pond liner product to the next thickness.

Dan Williams stated he had spoken to the Forest Service headquarters in Bernalillo County about the problem. He stated they did not have any funding for such projects, but funding could possibly be available through Lincoln County Emergency Management if the project was approached as a solution for fire suppression. 

The Clerk stated she would look into Mr. Williams' lead, and she would continue to work on searching for funding for the pond liner project.

Mr. Williams reported on the pre-construction meeting that had taken place for the tree thinning project that would take place along Highway 42.  He stated the State Forest Service, Park Service, NMDOT and local NMDOT were all present at the meeting.   He stated the project was ready to commence the following day, but an issue arose as a result of the meeting.  It was brought to their attention that the Migratory Bird Statute did not allow any tree thinning projects to take place between May 15th and September 15th.  Mr. Williams stated the project would now commence immediately on September 16, 2012. 

The Mayor Pro tem asked if there were any other questions.

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk, asked if all the questions had been answered regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

Councilor Bradford stated yes.

A brief discussion followed regarding the costs for training. 

The Mayor Pro tem stated the Festival was coming up next weekend.   She noted she had seen Sam and Karen Seely picking up trash around town. 

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor Pro tem asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Zook seconded the motion. 

The Mayor Pro tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the role.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date

_________________________________


____________________

Janet Verna Clerk/Treasurer




Date

